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(4) Revocation or termination of the 
election—(i) Revocation of election. The 
election provided by this paragraph (f) 
to be treated as a domestic trust may 
only be revoked with the consent of the 
Commissioner. See sections 684, 6048, 
and 6677 for the federal tax con-
sequences and reporting requirements 
related to the change in trust resi-
dence. 

(ii) Termination of the election. An 
election under this paragraph (f) to re-
main a domestic trust terminates if 
changes are made to the trust subse-
quent to the effective date of the elec-
tion that result in the trust no longer 
having any reasonable basis (within 
the meaning of section 6662) for being 
treated as a domestic trust under sec-
tion 7701(a)(30) prior to its amendment 
by the SBJP Act. The termination of 
the election will result in the trust 
changing its residency from a domestic 
trust to a foreign trust on the effective 
date of the termination of the election. 
See sections 684, 6048, and 6677 for the 
federal tax consequences and reporting 
requirements related to the change in 
trust residence. 

(5) Effective date. This paragraph (f) is 
applicable beginning on February 2, 
1999. 

[T.D. 8813, 64 FR 4970, Feb. 2, 1999, as amend-
ed by T.D. 8962, 66 FR 41779, Aug. 9, 2001] 

§ 301.7701–8 Military or naval forces 
and Armed Forces of the United 
States. 

The term ‘‘military or naval forces of 
the United States’’ and the term 
‘‘Armed Forces of the United States’’ 
each includes all regular and reserve 
components of the uniformed services 
which are subject to the jurisdiction of 
the Secretary of Defense, the Secretary 
of the Army, the Secretary of the 
Navy, or the Secretary of the Air 
Force. The terms also include the 
Coast Guard. The members of such 
forces include commissioned officers 
and the personnel below the grade of 
commissioned officer in such forces. 

§ 301.7701–9 Secretary or his delegate. 
(a) The term Secretary or his delegate 

means the Secretary of the Treasury, 
or any officer, employee, or agency of 
the Treasury Department duly author-
ized by the Secretary (directly, or indi-

rectly by one or more redelegations of 
authority) to perform the function 
mentioned or described in the context, 
and the term ‘‘or his delegate’’ when 
used in connection with any other offi-
cial of the United States shall be simi-
larly construed. 

(b) In any case in which a function is 
vested by the Internal Revenue Code of 
1954 or any other statute in the Sec-
retary or his delegate, and Treasury 
regulations or Treasury decisions ap-
proved by the Secretary or his delegate 
provide that such function may be per-
formed by the Commissioner, assistant 
commissioner, regional commissioner, 
assistant regional commissioner, dis-
trict director, director of a regional 
service center, or by a designated offi-
cer or employee in the office of any 
such officer, such provision in the regu-
lations or Treasury decision shall con-
stitute a delegation by the Secretary of 
the authority to perform such function 
to the designated officer or employee. 
If such authority is delegated to any 
officer or employee performing services 
under the supervision and control of 
the Commissioner, such provision in 
the regulations or Treasury decision 
shall constitute a delegation by the 
Secretary to the Commissioner of the 
authority to perform such function and 
a redelegation thereof by the Commis-
sioner to the designated officer or em-
ployee. 

(c) An officer or employee, including 
the Commissioner, authorized by regu-
lations or Treasury decision to perform 
a function shall have authority to re-
delegate the performance of such func-
tion to any officer or employee per-
forming services under his supervision 
and control, unless such power to so re-
delegate is prohibited or restricted by 
proper order or directive. The Commis-
sioner may also redelegate authority 
to perform such function to other offi-
cers or employees under his supervision 
and control and, to the extent he 
deems proper, may authorize further 
redelegation of such authority. 

(d) The Commissioner may prescribe 
such limitations as he deems proper on 
the extent to which any officer or em-
ployee under his supervision and con-
trol shall perform any such function, 
but, in the case of an officer or em-
ployee designated in regulations or 
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Treasury decision as authorized to per-
form such function, such limitations 
shall not render invalid any perform-
ance by such officer or employee of the 
function which, except for such limita-
tions, such officer or employee is au-
thorized to perform by such regula-
tions or Treasury decision in effect at 
the time the function is performed. 

§ 301.7701–10 District director. 

The term district director means the 
district director of internal revenue for 
an internal revenue district. The term 
also includes the Assistant Commis-
sioner (International). 

[32 FR 15241, Nov. 3, 1967, as amended by T.D. 
8411, 57 FR 15241, Apr. 27, 1992] 

§ 301.7701–11 Social security number. 

For purposes of this chapter, the 
term social security number means the 
taxpayer identifying number of an indi-
vidual or estate which is assigned pur-
suant to section 6011(b) or cor-
responding provisions of prior law, or 
pursuant to section 6109, and in which 
nine digits are separated by hyphens as 
follows: 000-00-0000. Such term does not 
include a number with a letter as a suf-
fix which is used to identify an auxil-
iary beneficiary under the social secu-
rity program. The terms ‘‘account 
number’’ and ‘‘social security number’’ 
refer to the same number. 

[T.D. 7306, 39 FR 9947, Mar. 15, 1974] 

§ 301.7701–12 Employer identification 
number. 

For purposes of this chapter, the 
term employer identification number 
means the taxpayer identifying number 
of an individual or other person 
(whether or not an employer) which is 
assigned pursuant to section 6011 (b) or 
corresponding provisions of prior law, 
or pursuant to section 6109, and in 
which nine digits are separated by a 
hyphen, as follows: 00–0000000. The 
terms ‘‘employer identification num-
ber’’ and ‘‘identification number’’ (de-
fined in § 31.0–2(a)(11) of this chapter 
(Employment Tax Regulations)) refer 
to the same number. 

[T.D. 7306, 39 FR 9947, Mar. 15, 1974] 

§ 301.7701–13 Pre-1970 domestic build-
ing and loan association. 

(a) In general. For taxable years be-
ginning after October 16, 1962, and be-
fore July 12, 1969, the term ‘‘domestic 
building and loan association’’ means a 
domestic building and loan association, 
a domestic savings and loan associa-
tion, a Federal savings and loan asso-
ciation, and any other savings institu-
tion chartered and supervised as a sav-
ings and loan or similar association 
under Federal or State law which 
meets supervisory test (described in 
paragraph (b) of this section), the busi-
ness operations test (described in para-
graph (c) of this section), and each of 
the various assets tests (described in 
paragraphs (d), (e), (f), and (h) of this 
section). For the definition of the term 
‘‘domestic building and loan associa-
tion’’, for taxable years beginning after 
July 11, 1969, see § 301.7701–13A. 

(b) Supervisory test. A domestic build-
ing and loan association must be either 
(1) an insured institution within the 
meaning of section 401(a) of the Na-
tional Housing Act (12 U.S.C. 1724 (a)) 
or (2) subject by law to supervision and 
examination by State or Federal au-
thority having supervision over such 
associations. An ‘‘insured institution’’ 
is one the accounts of which are in-
sured by the Federal Savings and Loan 
Insurance Corporation. 

(c) Business operations test—(1) In gen-
eral. An association must utilize its as-
sets so that substantially all of its 
business consists of acquiring the sav-
ings of the public and investing in the 
loans described in subparagraphs (6) 
through (10) of paragraph (d) of this 
section. The requirement of this para-
graph is referred to in this section as 
the business operations test. The busi-
ness of acquiring the savings of the 
public and investing in the prescribed 
loans includes ancillary or incidental 
activities which are directly and pri-
marily related to such acquisition and 
investment, such as advertising for 
savings, appraising property on which 
loans are to be made by the associa-
tion, and inspecting the progress of 
construction in connection with con-
struction loans. Even though an asso-
ciation meets the supervisory test in 
paragraph (b) and all the assets tests 
described in paragraphs (d) through (h) 
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